
The President’s Message
A short message this
month: 

I enjoyed seeing
our Douglas County
Sheriff Deputy, who

is the School Resource Officer, be
recognized as the Footprinter
Quarterly Service Recognition
Awardee.  Too often, especially in
law enforcement, we give too little
credit to the school officers and
think they are not actually
performing "real" police work.  I
remember when LAPD first started
having officers in some of the more
problematic schools and other
officers called them "kiddie cops,"
which is not very nice or supportive

to be sure.  However, we soon
realized that they provided an
absolutely invaluable service by
being an expert, trained eyes and
ears in a place where lots of bad
things were being boasted about [by
the bad kids].   Students and
teachers would tell them about
crimes and gang activities that a
street cop would never have heard
about.  Another big plus was that
they were great listeners.  Students
who couldn't talk to their parents or
teachers would often put their total
trust in these school officers.  The
officers soon became a source of
unofficial counseling and helped
untold kids out of problems they

had no idea how to escape from.

So congratulations to our Deputy!
He performs a job that is really
special and more than pulls his
weight in our community.  Thanks
to Douglas County for recognizing
the importance of staffing the
Resource Officer position with such
a quality officer who indeed makes a
difference.  

See you September 15th, at the
Fandango.  Again, bring your Pot of
Gold gift and tons of money for
tickets.

Bayan

From the Secretary-Treasurer
The August newsletter
inadvertently missed listing
a birthday of a recently
reinstated member, Marie
Aguirre.  Her birthday was

August 16.  Happy belated birthday,
Marie.  

It was my pleasure to award two 10-year
pins at the last meeting - Charles Harris
and Betty Miller.  A number of additional
such awards are to be made in the coming
months.  

Another friendly reminder that the
grace period for paying your FY12 dues
expires on September 30.  After that date,
our Bylaws require that those whose
annual dues remain unpaid must be
automatically dropped from our
membership rolls.  Reminder notices have
been sent to those from whom I have not

heard.

Another series of quarterly Service
Recognition Program awards has begun.
At the August meeting, the Douglas
County Sheriff's Office honoree for this
award was Deputy John Meyer; his plaque
was presented to him by DCSO Captain
John Milby.  In November, the Carson
City Sheriff's Office will be offered the
opportunity to recognize one of their own;
in February 2012, it will be the Carson
City Fire Department's turn, followed in
May 2012 by the East Fork Fire &
Paramedic Districts.  This is the eighth
year that the chapter has provided the
opportunity for area law enforcement and
fire agencies to award plaques to deserving
employees.  

Ray

Please call

 YES
or

NO
by 9/08 for
the 9/15
meeting!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 
Claudia/Chuck 267-5630
Charlene 267-4901 

Or send E-mail to:
lowesfolly@yahoo.com

CCaarrssoonn  VVaalllleeyy
FFoooottpprriinntteerr
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Vice Presidents’ Stuff
Hello from the 1st Vice President

Hello All,
I hope you have all enjoyed your

summer! Our last meeting of the
summer will be at Casino Fandango, Thursday
September 15. Join us at 6 PM to socialize and
swap stories of your summer escapades. Dinner
will be at 7 PM and the price is $15, cocktails
are currently $2. 

This would be a great meeting to bring that
friend or neighbor you've been thinking about!!
Also, remember a Pot O' Gold prize, if you can.

Charlene  

From the 2nd Vice President

Hello Everyone!   Well!!  For
August, Plan A canceled out
because of a family tragedy, Plan B
canceled out because of the Ray
May fire, but Plan C came thru with flying
colors!!!  Thanks so much to our wonderful
President, Bayan Lewis.  He has so many great
stories to tell.  When I needed him the most, he
stepped up.  And, with only 24 hours notice he
gave us a speech that showed us a great insight
into the prison system and its over population
and the so-called solutions to the problem.
Thank you Bayan!!  I owe you.

Our speaker for September is Ashton Sunseri.
She is Miss UNR and running for the Miss
Nevada and Miss America pageants.  Her
platform is peer pressure and the bullying that
goes on in all our schools.  She will talk about
her platform and about how the pageant works.

I hope to see you all at the Casino Fandango
on Sept. 15.

Janet

MERCHANDISE AVAILABLE

Small IFA lapel pin (foot w/ I.F.A.) 3.50
Small 6-pt. star lapel pin 4.50
Small 5-pt star w/ foot in center 3.50
Service pins (5 yrs, 15 yrs, 20 yrs) 6.75
(Chapter furnishes 10 yr & 25 yr Pins)

Large circular lapel pin 6.75
Window decal 2.50
Yellow circular cloth patch, 3” 3.50

Anyone interested in any of these items,
contact Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt for

photos, how to order, etc.

September Birthdays
Pat Gray 1

Emmett Hahn            2

Jerald Goehring 3

Cynthia Sawyer          7

Cynthia Osowski 11

Paul Conrad             12

Carol Hendee 12

Juanita Coyle            28

Pat Smith                 30



INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.

Grand Chapter

David D Goehring
President

5512 Bancroft Ave.
Lincoln, NE  68506
(402)448-8196 Home
(402)560-1185 Cell
1-800-664-FOOT
dgoehring@inebraska.com 

Charles Harris and
Marie Aguirre

Captain John Milby, Douglas
County Sheriff’s Office,

Deputy Sheriff John Meyer,
Special Recognition Awardee
and President Bayan Lewis

President Bayan Lewis
Guest Speaker

His Topic:
Prisons and the System

Betty Miller and
Pat Robertson

Fred Asmann and  Mrs &
Mr. John Meyer, 

Joan McDonnell, Camille Howard and
Joan Dotson

Ed Harding and Immediate Past
President Claudia Lowe

A Special Thanks to Kathie
Kasper for being the
photographer for this months
meeting.
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To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSONVALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President Bayan Lewis 782-8068
1st Vice President Charlene Spinner 267-4901
2nd Vice President Janet Asmann 782-0776
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Norma Summey 267-1917
Immediate Past President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
Grand Director Larry Gray 783-9759
3 Year Director Phil Kasper 782-7935
2 Year Director Betty Miller 782-9903
1 Year Director Ron Pierini 267-5385

BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org
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